
S H E F F I E L D    C I T Y     C O U N C I L 
 

 

Communities and Neighbourhoods Transitional Committee 
 

Meeting held 14 December 2021 
 
PRESENT: Councillors Peter Garbutt (Chair), Ben Curran, Karen McGowan, 

Joe Otten, Andrew Sangar and Sophie Thornton 
 

 
   

 
1.   
 

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 

1.1 Apologies for absence were received from Councillors’ Abtisam Mohamed, 
Sioned-Mair Richards, Alison Teal and Paul Wood. 
 

2.   
 

SUSPENSION OF MEETING 
 

2.1 Councillor Peter Garbutt, Chair of the Committee, recommended that the meeting 
be suspended due to a resolution made at the Corporate Members Group (CMG), 
held on 14 December, to cancel any formal meetings of the Authority that did not 
need to go ahead or required urgent decisions to be made, between now and the 
first week in January 2022.  The CMG decision followed emerging Public Health 
guidance regarding the Covid-19 pandemic.  
 

2.2 The majority view of members of the Committee was that the meeting be 
suspended. 
 

2.3 RESOLVED: That, due to emerging Public Health guidance regarding the Covid-
19 pandemic, and the decision made at Corporate Members Group on 14 
December to cancel any informal meetings of the Authority, it was decided to 
suspend the meeting and the Chair requested that all outstanding business be 
deferred to a future date to be arranged. 


